
Open Minutes:  Illinois Board of Dentistry 
Date:  November 29, 2022 
Time:  9:01a.m. 
Location:  WebEx Meeting 
 
Board Members Present: 
        Julie Galloway, D.D.S., Chair 
        Stephen Jagielo, D.D.S., Vice-Chair 
        Edward H. Segal, D.D.S., Member 
        Rand F. Harlow, D.D.S., Member 
        John R. Williams, D.D.S., Member        
        Gary L. Drahos, D.D.S., Member 
        Roxanne L. Kozal, R.D.H., Member          
        Kimberly Fasula, R.D.H., Member 
         
 
Board Members Absent: 
        Bill Laskaris, J.D., Public Member 
        Joseph F. Hagenbruch, D.M.D., Member 
        Bita M. Fayz, D.D.S., Member 
 
         
The Board Members present constituted a quorum of the Board. 
 
Guests Present: 
         Laura Boust, Illinois Dental Hygienist Association 
         Adam Block, Dental Assisting National Board 
         Mary Ranieli, D.D.S., Dental Coordinator 
         David Avenetti, University of Illinois Chicago College Pediatric Dentistry  
         Brittaney Hill, University of Illinois Chicago College Pediatric Dentistry 
         Mona Van Kanegan, Illinois Department of Public Health, Oral Health Section 
         Mona Martin, The Association of Dental Support Organizations (ADSO) 
         Jane Deberry, Illinois Department of Financial and Professional Regulation (Jerry Miller’s 
         Administrative Assistant)       
         Lori McNamara, Illinois Dental Hygienist Association 
          
Staff Present: 
         Jerry R. Miller, Board Liaison 
         Mary Ranieli, D.D.S., Dental Coordinator 
         Janel Haretoun, General Counsel 
 
 
               Topic Discussion                Action 
I. GUEST/COMMENTS 
 

 Meeting called to order 
at 9:01a.m. 



II. ANNOUNCEMENTS/   
           CORRESPONDENCE: 

Janel Haretoun, General Counsel 
announced that the 2nd notice for the 
dental rule has been officially 
accepted by J Carr and the hearing for 
the rule making has been scheduled 
for Tuesday, December 13th, 2022, in 
Chicago. Room C600 of the Bilandic 
Building at 11:00AM. 
 
Rules for electronic prescribing will 
be included in the Controlled 
Substance Act and will be finalized in 
the near future. Janel Haretoun is 
hopeful these rules will go into effect 
January 1st, 2023. 

 

III. REVIEW AND  
            APPROVAL OF     
            OPEN MINUTES: 
 
March 30, 2021  
May 25, 2021 
July 27, 2021  
September 28, 2021 
November 30, 2021 
January 25, 2022 
March 29, 2022 
May 24, 2022 
July 26, 2022 
September 27, 2022 
November 29, 2022 
 

Jerry R. Miller, Board Liaison, did not 
have the minutes available for review. 

 

IV. OLD BUSINESS: 
 
University of Illinois Chicago 
College Pediatric Dentistry 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
UIC: 
Stephen Jagielo, D.D.S., Member 
addressed the board with concerns. 
These concerns included sedation 
cases being in-line with Permit A. 
Vena puncture, airway management, 
and monitoring also needs to be 
addressed NOT just oral sedation 
methods; training needs to be offered 
for these additional methods as well.  
 
 
 

 
 
UIC: 
David Avenetti, UIC, 
Pediatric Dentistry 
presented to the board 
regarding Stephen 
Jagielo’s concerns. He 
stated the directions to 
the applicants are not 
very clear. He is 
recommending these 
directions be as specific 
as possible to avoid the 



 
 
 
He is also very concerned with 
allowing physicians more privileges 
than what they are presenting during 
practice. For example: Physicians who 
have privileges and are allowed to 
perform IV sedations are submitting 
cases showing only oral sedations are 
being presented during practice. 

back-and-forth 
communication. 
 
David Avenetti and 
Brittaney Hill, UIC, 
Pediatric Dentistry, 
addressed this concern 
by indicating that there 
should be different levels 
of permitting to align 
with the different levels 
of sedation. 

V. NEW BUSINESS 
 
 
 
Committee Reports: 
 
 
Illinois State Dental Society 
 
 
 
 
- CRDTS 
 
 
 
 
 
- CDCA/WREB 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
- ADEX 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ISDS: 
No one for ISDS is present to present 
to the board. 
 
 
CRDTS:  
Rand F. Harlow, D.D.S., Member, 
presented to the board. Next Steering 
Committee is January 28th, 2023. 
 
 
CDCA/WREB: 
John R. Williams, D.D.S., Member 
just completed exams in Indianapolis, 
IN with Harvey Weingarten, D.D.S., 
the president of CDCA/WREB. 
CDCA/WREB currently handles 
licenses in all states except for 
Delaware. Changes are coming in the 
future. 
 
 
ADEX: 
Julie Galloway, D.D.S., Chair stated 
small minimal changes are taking 
place with ADEX. Next meeting is the 
1st weekend of August 2023 in 
Chicago, Illinois. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
- AADB      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Illinois Dental Hygienists     
Association 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dental Assisting National 
Board 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
AADB: 
Joseph F. Hagenbruch, D.M.D., 
Member, is not present to present to 
the board, however, Julie Galloway, 
D.D.S., Chair, attended the annual 
meeting in Ashville, NC on October 7-
9, 2022. She touched on compact 
licenses and the effects on compact 
licenses regarding participation from 
the board. The board needs to stay 
informed and involved on compact 
licenses in order to have input in the 
future. 
 
 
Laura Boust, IDHA, is present to 
present to the board. Just attended the 
annual session which went well. 
IDHA just won a community grant 
from Delta Dental of Illinois that will 
expand public health dental hygienist 
certification programs. 
 
 
 
Adam Block, DANB, is present to 
present to the board. DANB hosted 
the Dental Assistant stakeholder 
forum on the future workforce in 
Chicago in July 2022. They focused 
on forming a workforce coalition, 
improving workforce development 
plan, building partnerships to enhance 
diversity, focusing on outreach and 
recruitment models, and developing a 
uniform model for dental assistant 
training education and credentials. It 
was determined that dental assistants 
have left the profession due to 
insufficient pay, negative work 
culture, and feeling overworked, or 
dealing with job stress.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Solutions to prevent 
dental assistants leaving 
the profession in the 
future include increasing 
competitive benefits 
such as health insurance 
and paid leave, 
responsive compensation 
(wages should be 
accessed annually), and 
developing positive 
workplace culture.  
 
Illinois passed a bill at 
the beginning of the year 
(HB4645) that 
establishes a loan 
repayment and 
scholarship program 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Chief of Oral Health with the 
Department of Public Health 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Election of Officers 
 
 
 

DANB’s website went live at the end 
of July. New features on the website 
include a dental assistant job board 
and a dental assisting program search. 
 
 
 
Chief of Oral Health Department of 
Public Health: Mona Van Kanegan 
presented to the board. She addressed 
the workforce surveys that are 
available for dentists and dental 
hygienists. These surveys are not 
mandatory but are recommended to 
gather more information and data on 
the workforce. 
 
 
Election of Officers: 
 
No Election of Officers 

through IDPH to cover 
costs of dental assisting 
and other health care 
professional training. 

VI. CLOSED SESSION: 
 

A.  Review of Closed  
      Minutes 
B.  Application  
      Review 
C.  Deliberations 

  

Motion to go into Closed  
Session 
 

Roll Call: 
 
Julie Galloway 
Stephen Jagielo 

            Edward H. Segal 
            Rand F. Harlow 
            John R. Williams 
            Gary L. Drahos 

Roxanne L. Kozal 
Kimberly Fasula 
 

 
 
Motion was made, 
seconded (      ,       ) 
and carried to go into 
Closed Session, by roll 
call vote, pursuant to 2c 
15 of the Open Meetings 
Act at 10:56a.m.   
 

Motion to go into Open  
Session 
 

Review of Closed Minutes: 
 
The Closed Minutes were not 
available for review. 

 

VII. APPLICATION 
REVIEW 

 
 



 
VIII. BOARD CHAIRMAN 

TIME 
  

IX.    BOARD LIAISON 
            TIME:  

 
 

 

X.   ADJOURNMENT 
 

 
 

 

 
 


